February 9, 2023

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Operations Division
Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife

Lance Kruzic

NOAA Fisheries

2900 NW Stewart Parkway
Roseburg, OR 97471

Mr. Kruzic:

Enclosed is a report titled, “Willamette Spring Chinook Hatchery and Genetic Management Plan
Implementation, Reporting Period: 2019-2021” to fulfill the Terms and Conditions subsection
4b, in the 2019 hatchery Biological Opinion, Evaluation of Hatchery Programs for spring
Chinook Salmon, summer steelhead, and rainbow trout in the Upper Willamette River Basin,
issued by the National Marine Fisheries Service.

We look forward working with you to successfully implement the Hatchery and Genetic and
Management Plans. Please feel free to contact myself or Tammy Mackey if you have any
questions.

Sincerely,

Kelly Reis
Oregon Department
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Tammy Mackey
Operations Division
Chief, Fish Section
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